PETERBOROUGH  ART  SOCIETY

NEWSLETTER      

SEPTEMBER 2016
Dear  Member,

Last week was our last painting together evening of the current year. We decided not to have these meetings during the winter months when it is dark early and the weather sometimes unpleasant. The meetings are great fun and as ever it makes such sense to paint with the group as there is a large fund of expertise to advise or admire and much laughter. The third Monday meetings will resume again in the Spring.

The last of our painting days en plein air is Wednesday 28th September. John Herbert will be waiting to greet us at Wansford Station coffee shop at 10.00 to decide where we would like to work. These days out are a real pleasure, there is so much to do and to see, and there are the added advantages and security in painting with a group, again quality advice, the fun of fellowship and the challenge of making sense of what you see.
Although we have needed to postpone our Annual Exhibition the Children’s Art Competition will go ahead, the painting prize winners can still exhibit with us in May and the local newspaper might show their paintings. We can also put photographs of the winners’ paintings on our new website.
I have mentioned that there are two vacancies on the committee. It would be very valuable if one of the prospective committee members could shadow Carole Boyer, during the exhibition planning at each stage both because that is additional security for the Art Society and also it is intrinsically very interesting.

The committee meetings are set at about 6 times a year.  In general, we undertake planning in response to the needs of the society. The committee is very friendly and welcoming and the work is very engaging and worthwhile. 

I need to advise you that I will be standing down from my role as Chairman at the end of the year. I will have done the role for four years and thoroughly enjoyed it. As you will be aware I have changed the culture of the group over time and it now has the structures to enable us to work collaboratively. My start point was that of having a programme essentially of demonstrations with little time for us to be together to exchange ideas, support one another and have fun.
I do hope that members will give some thought to taking on the Chairman’s role. I can promise that it is a most rewarding experience.

We need to provide a structure for continuing the newsletter. Kate has transformed the Programme Secretary’s role and in the newsletter will comment on the activities, both to refer to key elements of the past events and look forward to those forthcoming.  Phil has been involved in working with Thorpe Hall, where we have had three exhibitions and also worked en plein air in the grounds. In addition, he has been instrumental in setting up the life drawing opportunity of painting the City of Peterborough Symphony Orchestra at a series of their rehearsals. Accounts of those events will be included in the newsletter and Carole has agreed to edit the contributions to pull them together.  Perhaps a prospective member of the committee might wish to become involved in the newsletter.
The newsletters have been written by the Chair for the last few years. At the outset of my term of office I reintroduced the newsletter as I know there is no substitute for having good, clear communications, so that everyone is fully informed about events, of any refinements to our practice and any changes to the direction of travel. I was very aware of this when at work, running a 24 hour organisation with exclusive teams.  Recently the newsletters have included officer contributions. The next edition will continue with this development with reports from Kate Paskin and Phil Hemsley and any other contributions. Carole Boyer will undertake the editing.

Our new web site will carry the programme and the newsletters. The web site team, Carole Boyer, John Herbert and Phil Helmsley, will meet on a pre-determined, regular basis, throughout the year to upgrade any aspects of the website to keep all in good order.
Our next society meeting, 3rd October, we will welcome again John Glover, who will paint figures in a landscape, in oils. John has demonstrated twice before for PAS and left us utterly spell bound by his skills. So this is a must! John Glover came to demonstrate on the first event as I became Chairman. Many of you will remember the beautiful snowy winter landscape, which he did in pastels and our delight in the range of colours he used.  As we were gearing up for the start of the evening he endeared himself to all of us when fitting the microphone to his lapel, by observing, quietly, to himself, “the trouble with these things is ye canna cuss when things go wrong.”  And it worked very well……

 At our next meeting Kate will be undertaking a brief consultation regarding programme content so that she can continue building a full two year rolling programme.

I very much look forward to engaging with you in your thoughts as to the committee vacancies and of course to talk through any issues with regard to the Chairman’s role. 

Kind Regards

Pat Jacques.

